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Memo to National Council 
 
 
Dear National Councillor, 
 
At the last meeting we formed a National Council Sub-Committee to review the Competition 
Review so that Council could have a report from this committee when this item is discussed 
at the next meeting, 22nd October 2022. 
 
The members who were appointed at the last meeting were myself, Chair, Karen Tonge OBE 
and Jos Kelly.  I had approval to add members who were not necessarily Council members 
and I have recruited Richard Scruton and Liam McTiernan.   
 
Richard Scruton because of his extensive experience of competitions being one of the ITTF 
senior referees, Secretary General of the ETTU who’s main task is the organisation of 
European competitions as well as Competition Manager for London 2012. 
 
Liam McTiernan has been invited to bring in a players perspective and Liam is a MAG 
member and is also a top player. 
 
The Committee will be reviewing the information that we have received to date and 
attending the seminar on either the 18th or 19th October.  We have a meeting on Thursday 
20th October in order to provide some feedback to National Council at our meeting. 
 
The new members have been approved in principle by Estyn Williams before a final 
confirmation at our meeting. 
 
 
 
Alan Ransome OBE 
Chair  
Competition Review Sub-Committee 
 


